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As mentioned in &ÒÉÄÁÙȭÓ Îewsletter, whilst children were enjoying their long summer holiday, at SPJS there were 

a lot of busy people hard at work renovating different areas of the school. We wanted to produce a special 

edition of our newsletter to draw attention to the refurbishment of our outside grounds and equipment and 

thank everyone involved. 

Before the holidays, with the help and support of Sanjeev Kumar for the Area Projects and Involvement Office at 

Luton Borough Council, we entered a funding bid with Bedfordshire and Luton Community Foundation and were 

thrilled to find out that they had awarded us the maximum amount of £1,500. Deniece, Christine and Tara from 

the Voluntary and Community Section at Luton Borough Council arranged for 50 people from TUI UK to come to 

SPJS as part of a team building day for their employees. We then put them to work, painting, fixing, de-weeding 

and pruning our outside areas and dismantling redundant play equipment. On top of that we had a massive 

amount of support from local businesses who donated their time and services to the school. Goldleaf Groundcare 

worked with other volunteers to cut back overgrown plants and trees, Homebase and Luton Hire Centre donated 

tools and equipment, Village Pizza and Chicken provided food and refreshments, Heat Treat donated money and 

Butterfields gave us stones for our carpark. The pond, in particular, involved a massive amount of work from 

everybody. The Driveway Company donated the brickwork surrounding our water feature and Flooring Solutions 

gave us some materials. We must also say thank you to Councillor Rodgers and Councillor Pederson for their 

ongoing commitment. 

Without all of this incredible support it would not have been possible to achieve these much needed renovations. 

The children were absolutely delighted to see that their outside spaces had been transformed. Thank you! 

Please find a selection of pictures on the next page.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Refurbishment and Renovation of School Grounds 

Funding 
As I am sure you are all aware on Wednesday 12th, we gave two presentations in an attempt to gain additional 

funding from the Your Say Your Way funding schemes. Our Friends of SPJS had submitted a bid for £2500 to 

support school trips and our bid was for £1250 to carry out repairs to the courtyard as well as purchasing 

additional resources for this area. 
 

We are delighted to confirm that with the support of Mrs Bork and Yasmin who carried out the presentation for 

the Friends group and Harvey, Myla, Shannon and Becky who presented for the school, we received all the 

funding that we applied for. 

 

We would like to thank not only the above but also Mr and Mrs Hannen, Mr and Mrs Fairbanks, Mrs 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road Safety 

PE Lessons and Kit 

PE lessons are a compulsory part of the national curriculum and all children must participate. Below is a list of 

the days for each class so that parents can ensure children have the correct kit in, at the appropriate times. They 

will need both outdoor and indoor kits. 

3 Browne Tuesday and Friday 5 Horowitz Monday and Wednesday 

3 Cowell Monday and Thursday 5 Morpurgo Wednesday and Thursday 

4 Rossen Tuesday and Friday 6 Pratchett  Tuesday and Friday 

4 McGough Monday and Wednesday 6 Tolkien Monday and Friday 

4 Ahlberg Wednesday and Friday 6 Rowling Tuesday and Thursday 

 

Before and After School Club 

Our before and after school club is now well under way and 

has proved a huge success thanks to Mrs Denton and Mrs 

Ferris, who run the club. 

There are still some places available, so if you would like 

your child to attend then you can simply login to your School 

Money account and book sessions. 

Harvest/Foodbank 

Once again we will be collecting items to donate to 

the Luton Food Bank for people less fortunate 

than ourselves.  

We are asking for non-perishable items, such as 

tinned foods and will be displaying our collection 

in reception before the Food Bank come to pick up 

our donation on 5th October. 

We would like to highlight the need for road safety outside of the school at 

pickup and drop-off. These are very busy times and it is extremely 

important that those of you who drive, do so responsibly and safely at all 

times. There are clear road markings showing areas it is safe to stop and 

where it is not. If we become aware of anyone driving/manoeuvring 

dangerously or parking illegally, we will not hesitate in reporting this to the 

appropriate authorities.  

 

 

SPJS 50th Celebrations 

Sundon Park Junior School is turning 50 this year (we donȭÔ ÌÏÏË Á ÄÁÙ ÏÖÅÒ ΪΫɊ! We have 

celebrations planned for Wednesday 28th November 2018, when we will hold our Christmas 

Fair, and Saturday 8th June 2019 from 1pm. We are also looking for any old photos or 

memories from past pupils so please do get in contact with us if you or anyone you know 

used to be a pupil at SPJS. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

lutonhirecentre.co.uk 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Awards 
Superheroes (07/09/2018)  

Chosen by class teachers for great improvement and ongoing commitment in class. 

 

Year 3 

Elijah 

Kayah

Year 4 

 Teegyn 

 Olivia H 

Year 5 

Josh 

Ciera 

Year 6 

Isabelle 

Olivia C 

Layla 
 
 

Class Leaders (07/09/2018) 
This title  is awarded to pupils who act as an example to the rest of their class. 
 
 

 
Year 3 

Alexandra K 

Keeley 

Year 5 

Phoenix 

Chloe W 

Year 6 

Petal C 

Lily P 

Shannon 

Year 4 

Jayden 

Layton 

Alexandria S 

PE Awards 

Lily R   Haidar   Reece C 

 

Attendance Award last week:  Will return next week 
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3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ΧίÔÈ  %ÁÍÏÎÎ 2 2ÅÉÌÌÙ !ÕÔÈÏÒ 6ÉÓÉÔ 
3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ΨΧÓÔ ɀ 
ΨΨÎÄ  

9ÅÁÒ ά /ÖÅÒÎÉÇÈÔ #ÁÍÐ 

3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ΨήÔÈ  3ÃÈÏÏÌ .ÕÒÓÅ $ÒÏÐ-)Î 3ÅÓÓÉÏÎ - ΧȡΪΫÐÍ  
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΩÒÄ  0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ %ÖÅÎÉÎÇ - ΩȡΩΦÐÍ-ΫȡΩΦÐÍ 
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΪÔÈ  0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ %ÖÅÎÉÎÇ - ΫÐÍ-έÐÍ 
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΧίÔÈ  &ÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÏÆ 30*3 3ÃÈÏÏÌ $ÉÓÃÏ 
×ȾÃ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΨΨÎÄ  (ÁÌÆ ÔÅÒÍ 
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΨίÔÈ  4ÅÁÃÈÅÒ 4ÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ $ÁÙ 

 

Diary and Dates 

 

 

 

 

Please note that changes to the menu 

may take place due to unforeseen 

circumstances such as late deliveries. 

     Lunch Menu 

Monday 

Sausage and Mash 

Macaroni Cheese V  

Quorn Sausages V  

Toffee Waffles & Ice 

Cream 

Tuesday  

Chicken Pie 

 Quorn Pie V  

Jacket Potato & Tuna 

Crispy Bites 

Wednesday 

Roast Gammon  

Quorn Fillet V  

Tandoori Chicken in a 

Bun  

Fruit Smoothie 

Thursday  

Chicken Rogan Josh 

Spicy Lentil Pasta V 

Jacket Potato with Cheese 

V 

Blueberry Lemon Cake 

Friday 

Fish and Chips  

Cheese & Tomato Pizza V 

Veggie Hot Dog V  

Raspberry Cheesecake 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 
In maths next week, we will be continuing to learn 

to count on and back in 1ȭs, 10ȭs and 100ȭs in a 

variety of contexts. 

 

Year 3 
In English, we will be planning and beginning to 

write our own stories focusing on dialogue. We will 

be continuing to learn how to punctuate speech. 

Year 4 
This coming week, Year 4 will be learning to 

innovate their story based on ȬOliver Twistȭ. They 

will be looking at using challenging vocabulary to 

describe a new setting and will be using expanded 

noun phrases to enhance their writing. 

Year 4 
Next week n Year 4, we will be continuing rounding 

and then developing mental addition and 

subtraction strategies.  

 

Next Week in English 

Next Week in Maths 

Year 5 
Year 5 have been exploring their new text 

ȬAbductionȭ this week. Next week, they will be 

developing the skills needed to write different 

elements of suspense story before writing a short 

story of their own. 

Year 6 
Next week in Year 6, will be continuing to learn 'The 

Highwayman' poem by Alfred Noyes.  We will be 

creating poems based around the style of 'The 

Highwayman', thinking about the character's 

viewpoint and performing our own poems. 

Year 6 
Next week, Year 6 will identify the value of each 

digit to three decimal places and multiply and divide 

numbers by 10, 100 and 1,000. 

Year 5 
Next week in maths, we will learn to read, write, 

order and compare numbers with up to 3 decimal 

places. We will then be learning to write decimals 

as fractions. 


